
STATE OF TENNESSEE
D E PA RT M E N T O F E N V I R O N M E N T A N D C O N S E RVAT I O N

Division of Remediation, Oak Ridge Office
761 Emory Valley Road

Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37830 ECEIVE
OCT-6

COUNTY MAYOR'S OFFî
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D e a r M r . P e t r i e

RE: TDEC's Concurrence with the DOE Submittal of Appendix JFiscal Year FY+3 Milestone
N o t i fi c a t i o n L e t t e r

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Remediation-
Oak Ridge Office (DoR-OR), has reviewed the above referenced submittal pursuant to the
Federal Facility Agreement (FFA) for the Oak Ridge Reservation (ORR). The document was
received on September 12, 2025. The U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) met with the TDEC on
September 29, 2025, to discuss TDEC comments that were transmitted to DOE on September
22, 2025. Based on the discussions at that comment resolution meeting and the extensive
discussions among the FFA parties over the past year to assure actual planned FFA remediation
activities are clearly represented within the FFA Appendices Eand J, TDEC approves the current
proposed modifications to the Fiscal Year 2028 milestones which are planned to roll into the
FFA Appendix Ein early October 2025.

As discussed on numerous occasions with DOE and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency,
TDEC notes the following interests that the FFA parties should address moving forward:

Currently, there are alack of appropriate D8<D milestones for Y-12 facilities such as
9720-17, 9401 -3, and the Solid Waste Management Unit tanks within Dike 34. It is TDEC's
understanding that some of these projects are being performed by the National Nuclear
Security Administration (NNSA) for the Oak Ridge Environmental Management (OREM)
program, and neither of these DOE entities is willing to commit to milestones for work
that is already planned. The current approach of not establishing milestones for planned
remedial actions on the ORR seems inconsistent with the ORR FFA. The FFA parties

-should continue working to resolve this inconsistency.
There are no milestones proposed for the soil remediation actions at Y-12 which the FFA
parties have discussed extensively. During the past year the FFA parties have recognized




